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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

Campus Calendar 
Tuesday, November 23 
• M.A T. testing: 3 p.m., Academic 

Affairs. Linda Ford 

Wednesday, November 24 
• Nature Video Lunch Hour: 11:30 a .m. 

to 12:30 p.m., SC 201. Tom Kantz or 
Kathy Taylor 

• Holiday for students: no classes 

Thursday, November 25 
• Thanksgiving holiday: administrative 

offices closed; no classes 

Friday, ;fovember 26 
• ThanJagiving holiday: administrative 

offices.closed; no classes 
• Men's Basketball: Spirit Express at 

Coastal, 7:30 p.m. 

Monday, November 29 
• Open enrollment for Guardian Life 

Insurance: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., KH 204. 
Human Resources 

Tuesday, November 30 
• Open enrollment for Guardian Life 

Insurance: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., KH 204. 
Human Resources 

• M.AT. testing: 3 p.m., Academic 
Affairs. Linda Ford 

Tuesday, November 30 (continued) 
• Men's Basketball: Coastal at Francis 

Marion, 7 p.m., Florence Civic Center 

Wednesday, December 1 
• Nature Video Lunch Hour: 11:30 a.m. 

to 12:30 p.m., SC 201. Tom Kantz or 
Kathy Taylor 

• Brown Bag Series, Jim Eason speaker: 
1 to 2 p.m., SC 204. Kim Barth 

• World AIDS Day: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., 
SC overflow area. Patti Loebs 

• Dean Lackey lecture: 7 p.m., Wall 
Building Auditorium. Neuman Club 

• Women's Basketball: Coastal at 
College of Charleston, 7 p.m. 

Friday, December 3 
• Faculty/staff Holiday Gathering: 

8 p.m. to midnight, Holiday Inn West. 
Nadine Godwin 

• Women's Basketball: Webber at 
Coastal, 7:30 p.m. 

Saturday, December 4 
• Men's Basketball: Coastal at Virginia 

Tech, 1 p.m. 

Monday, December '6 
• Men's Basketball: Alderson-Broaddus 

at Coastal, 7:30 p.m. l-. 

Last chance for reservations 
This is your last chance to reserve your 

place for the faculty/staff Holiday 
Celebration to be held Friday, Dec. 3 from 
8 p.m. to midnight at the Holiday Inn 
West, Highway 501 near Waccamaw 
Pottery. 

Don't miss the opportunity to celebrate 
the season with your campus friends and 
colleagues. 

Bring your spouse or guest and join the 
fun. Hors d'oeuvres, a cash bar, and 
music will be provided. The cost is $5 per 

person. 
Special room rates of $35 are available 

for those wishing to spend the night at 
the hotel. A limited number of rooms are 
available on a first-come, first serve basis. 

To make reservations for the 
celebration, contact Nadine Godwin or 
Nila Hutchinson in the President's Office 
as soon as possible. To make room 
reservations, contact the Holiday Inn 
West at 236-1000. l-. 
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Alumni Office to 
update data base 

Coastal Carolina alumni are asked to 
send information such as social security 
number, academic major, month and year 
of graduation, employment information, 
maiden name (if applicable), telephone 
number, and address to the Alumni 
Office. 

Students who did not graduate from 
Coastal are considered alumni if they 
earned at least 15 hours of course credit 
prior to 1974, or 30 hours of COurse credit 
since 1974. ' 

According to Alumni Director Mona 
Dukes, steps are being taken to locate 
"lost" alumni so they may become better 
informed about their alma mater and 
learn of the opportunities Coastal has to 
offer. 

"We know there are alumni who 
haven't received information in some 
time," Dukes said. "They move and don't 
send us their change of address, or either 
we have their address prior to graduation 
and no new information." 

For more information, contact Mona 
Dukes at extension 2006. l-. 

Weekend campus 
visitation tours 
to be offered 

Coastal will offer weekend campus 
visitation tours for prospective students 
on Saturday, Nov. 20, and Saturday, 
Dec. 11 from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Reservations are requested. 

Campus tours are offered daily except 
during holidays. The weekend tours are 
designed to accommodate visitors who are 
unable to visit on weekdays. Tour groups 

r----------------------------------j will meet in the Office of Admissions. 

The Conway addresses should be used for all 
university address references. 
Mailing: P.O. Box 1954, Conway, SC 29526 
Shipping: 755 Hwy. 544, Conway, SC 29526 

For more information, call the Office of 
Admissions. l-. 
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Performance to 
feature holiday 
theme 

A Day for Dancing will be presented 
in celebration of the holiday season on 
Thursday, Dec. 9 at 7:30 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. The 
performance is free and open to the 
public; however, donations will be 
accepted. 

The performance is a collaborative 
effort of the music, theater, art, and 
physical education departments and 
will showcase singing, music and 
dancing 
by faculty, staff, and students. 

Additional details will be published 
in the Dec. 6 edition of On Campus. 

For more information, contact 
Carolyn Cox at extension 2513. lao 

World AIDS Day 
observed 

World AID§ Day will be observed on 
Wednesday, Dec. 1. Ribbons and 
information will be available from 10 a .m. 
to 2 p.m. in the Student Center overflow 
area. The event is sponsored by the 
STARR Program and the Health and 
Medical Referral Office. 

For more information, contact Patti 
Loebs at extension 2329. lao 

CAl\1P scholarship 
applications now 
available 

The Coastal Advertising and 
Marketing Professionals (CAMP), 
formerly the Coastal Advertising 
Federation, has scholarship applications 
available. Two $1,250 academic 
scholarships will be awarded. 

Applicants must meet the following 
criteria: 

• must have completed at least 30 hours 
in business or art 

• must be a marketing or art major 
• must have a 3.0 or better GPR in major 

field of study 
• must have an overall 2.5 GPR 
• must be attending an educational 

institution in Horry County 

The deadline to apply is Jan. 31, 1994. 
To request an application, contact Teal 

J . Williamson, Scholarship Chair, CAMP, 
P.O. Box 1414, Myrtle Beach, SC 29578.1ao 

Be a "nut" . .. and proud of it 
The Wellness Committee announces its 

name change to the Coastal Carolina 
"Health Nuts." The focus of the group is 
designed to encourage all employees to 
become physically active and participate 
in some form of exercise for better health. 

Health Nut activity recording sheets' -
have been sent to all employees. Activity 
points should be included on the sheets 
and submitted to the committee to be 
eligible for prizes, such as T-shirts, sweat 
shirts, and coffee mugs which display the 
Health Nut logo. 

Health Nut discount cards are available 
which entitle the bearer to 10 percent 
discounts at participating businesses. 

Completed activity sheets should be 
returned to Patti Loebs in SC 206. 

The Wellness "Health Nuts" would like 
to express appreciation to Paul Olsen's art 

class for their assistance in designing logos 
for the group's use. A contest challenged 
class members to use their creativity in 
the logo design. 

Contest winners were Chris Enter, 
Brandy Hamilton and Lynne Mason, who 
will receive Health Nut prizes imprinted 
with their logo designs. 

Other class members will also receive 
"Health Nut" prizes for their outstanding 
contributions. Class members are Melissa 
Mack, Emma Pierce, Brandy Baker, 
Shanen Hills, Rob Linn, Tonya Blanton, 
Brande Watkins, Kenneth Womer, Malia 
McCaffrey, Jeanette Bryant, and Kathy 
DeMay. 

For more information about the "Health 
Nuts" or to receive activity sheets, contact 
Patti Loebs, Ed Cerny, Bob Gamble, or 
Lois Graff. lao 

Information from Human Resources 
• The leave pool donation drive is off to a 
promising start. Donors are to be 
congratulated for their hearty showing of 
concern for others. Donations will be 
accepted through Nov. 30. Faculty and 
staff are requested to check their leave 
balances and to remember that an 
individual may carry over to the following 
year no more than 45 days of annual leave 
and 180 days of sick leave. If you risk 
losing leave due to excessive balances, you 
may want to donate at least the portion of 
the excess leave balance that would be 
forfeited. 
• Open enrollment for Guardian Life 
Insurance (voluntary, group, term 
insurance) continues through the month of 
November. Enrollees are guaranteed issue 

of$100,000 in coverage with higher levels 
of coverage available with evidence of 
insurability. Life insurance through 
Guardian Life Insurance is also l!'Vailable 
for spouses up to 50 percent of the 
employees level of coverage, and for 
children up to 10 percent ofthe employees 
level of coverage. Automatic eligibility of 
participants will end on Nov. 30. 

Guardian Life agents will be available 
on Monday, Nov. 29 and Tuesday, Nov. 30 
from 8:30 a .m. to 5 p.m. and from in 
KH204. 

Individuals who are interested in 
coverage but have a scheduling conflict on 
these two days should contact Sylvia 
Manigo at extension 2134 prior to 
Nov. 29. lao 

Newman Club sponsors speaker 
The Newman Club will sponsor a 

speech presented by Dean Lackey on 
Wednesday, Dec. 1 at 7 p.m. in the Wall 
Building Auditorium. The event is free 
and open to the public. 

The lecture will focus on Lackey's 
experiences working with the Missionaries 
of Charity and Mother Theresa. 

After graduating from Coastal in 1986, 
Lackey attended Duke Divinity School. 

You are invited 
Physical Plant Services invites faculty 

and staff to a celebration drop-in for 
Garnett "Smitty" Smith on Friday, Dec. 10 
from 11:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the Physical 
Plant Conference Room. Heavy hors 
d'oeuvres will be served. 

The celebration is in honor of Smitty's 
retirement after 16 years of service at 
Coastal Carolina. Ia. 
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He later worked with the Missionaries of 
Charity (Mother Theresa of Calcutta 
sisters and brothers) in a homeless 
shelter and with victims of AIDS. When 
Mother Theresa visited New York, Lackey 
had the opportunity to transport her 
during her visit. 

For more information, contact Ellen 
DeKleve at 651-1359. lao 

Reward offered 
A $75 reward is being offered for 

information leading to the return of the 
permanent trophy for the Coastal 
Carolina Invitational Intercollegiate 
Fishing Match and Seminar. The 
misplaced trophy dates back to 1974. 

For details or to report information, 
contact Don MilIus at extension 2431. ~ .. 

I , 



Family Fund update 
Appreciation is extended to donors in 

the annual Coastal Family Fund. The 
campaign has to date received pledges of 
approximately $15,726. 

It is not too late to pledge for this year's 
campaign. Additional information will be 
distributed and anyone who would like to 
make a pledge should contact the 
Advancement Office in EMS 104 or call 
extension 2007. ~ 

Birthdays 
November 

22 

23 
25 
26 

December 
1 
2 

5 
6 

,'{ 

Gayle Skipper 
Ed McNew 
Bob Squatriglia 
Arizona Fairwell 
Amy Ferguson 
Michael Lackey 

Wade Baird 
WandaNunn 
Charmaine Tomczyk 
William Auer 
Bonnie Senser 
Ray Mode 
MauraKenny 
Cindy Williams 
Michael Butler 
Heath Nobles 
Michael Rogers 
TammiMcCaudy-Lee ~ 

Brown Bag Lunch series continues 
The next event in the Brown Bag 

Series will be held Wednesday, Dec. 1 
from 1 to 2 p.m. in SC 204. Jim Eason 
will present a speech on the topic of 
personal finances. 

The Brown Bag Series is a free one- . . 
hour event for faculty, staff and students 
featuring speakers and films on topics 

such as motivation, travel, art, 
entertainment, diversity, planning, and 
more. 

Participants are invited to bring a 
lunch and join the group; soft drinks are 
provided. 

For more information, contact Kim 
Barth at extension 2256. ~ 

Coastal Carolina People 
Paul Rice was listed as the top educator 
in the AT&T Collegiate Investment 
Challenge as reported in USA Today, 
Nov. 15 issue. Participants in the AT&T 
Investment Challenge began Oct. 11 with 
a fictional $500,000 which is used to buy, 
sell, or short sell any stock listed on the 
NYSE, AMEX, or OTC exhange. The 
competition will continue through 
Dec. 11. 

Subhash Saxena will be listed in the 
12th edition of Marquis Who's Who in the 
World. According to the publishers, this 
publication focuses on people whose 
achievements, position, or work is of 
interest and importance to an 
international audience, and includes 
heads of state, ambassadors, and other 
diplomats; leaders of multinational 
corporations; heads of religious, 
professional and scientific organizations; 
outstanding members of the international 
artistic and cultural communities, and 

the Vietnam War and the proposed 
University Institute for the Study of the 
Vietnam War. Hicks also presented 
seminars on the literature of the Vietnam 
War to senior English students in 
Barbara Goggin's class at Socastee High 
Schoo!. 

Hicks also will attend an international 
seminar relating to the history and 
current history of Vietnam at the 
universities in Hanoi and Ho Chi Minh 
City from late December through mid­
January. The New York based Council 
on International Education~ Exchange 
has selected a limited number of faculty 
from colleges and universities. 

Randall Wells attended the Oral History 
Association's annual meeting in 
Birmingham, Ala., Nov. 4-7. 

L-____________________________ ~ others. 

Tom Jones recently chaired a panel and 
presented a paper, entitled "'Obediently 
Yours' - The Radio Career of Orson 
Wells," at the Mid-Atlantic Popular/ 
American Culture Association's fourth 
annual conference held in Philadelphia, 
Pa. The Association Popular culture 
studies consists of those scholarly 
inquiries which deal with the customs, 
attitudes, artifacts, events, myths, 
language, and related information shared 
by a significant portion of the country. 
Jones serves on the national editorial 
board of the radio section of the Popular 
Culture' Association. ~ 

Cafeteria Menu 
The campus cafeteria menu features a 

daily lunch special which includes one 
entree plus three vegetables (or two 
vegetables and dessert of the day) with a 
dinner roll and a small beverage for $3.75. 

Week of Nov. 22: 
Monday: Spaghetti with Meat Sauce or 

Lemon Baked Chicken Breasts 
Tuesday: Meat Loaf or 

Turkey and Dressing with Gravy 
Wednesday: Grill items only 
Thursday: Closed for Thanksgiving Day 
Friday: Grill items only - open from 9 a.m. 

to 3 p.m. 

Week of Nov. 29: 
Monday: Barbecue Chicken or 

Salisbury Steak 
Tuesday: Turkey Divine or Stuffed Shells 
Wednesday: Ham and Macaroni and 

Cheese or Swedish Meatballs 
Thursday: Stir Fried Chicken or Roast Beef 
Friday: Tuna Casserole or 

Fried Clam Strips 

Menu listings are subject to change without 
notice due to product availability. ~ 

Nancy Burton was recently named to 
the Executive Board of the South 
Carolina Chapter of the March of Dimes 
Birth Defects Foundation. 

Fred Hicks presented lectures recently 
at the Dunes Golf and Beach Club to the 
Grand Strand Chapter ofthe National 
Association of Retired Officers and to the 
Grand Strand Chapter of the Officers 
Wives Club. The topic of the lectures was 

Bulletin Board 
Roommate needed: Seeking responsible 
female, non-smoker, to share a two 
bedroom, two bath house. $315 plus one­
half of utilities. For more information, 
call 650-0312. 

Cookbooks for sale: The Trinity United 
Methodist Church Cookbook, which 
contains a collection of delicious recipes 
by fabulous cooks, is now available. Great 
for Christmas gifts or any occasion. $10 
each. To purchase your cookbook, contact 
Nancy Burton in EMS 204 or Mollie 
Starbuck in SC 206. ~ 
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COASTAL CAROLINA 
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On Campus is published biweekly 
on Monday by the Office of Public 
Information. Items to be included 
should be submitted by noon the 
Tuesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. ~ 



A three-hour conference with PETER SENGE 

How can we design an environment in which creativity 
and personal growth are encouraged? Peter Senge, 
author of the groundbreaking book, The Fifth Discipline: Tfle Art and Practice of the Learning Organi:Q.tion 
and director of the Center for Organizational Learning at MIT's Sloan School of Management, appears 
live via satellite to explore how we can create workplaces and schools that are "learning organizations." 

Prominently featured in the cover story for the August 3 I issue of Business Week, Dr. Senge is hailed as 

one of the "hottest and most influential new gurus ... who focuses on how managers and organizations 

learn." Join us at the location below to hear Dr. Senge's newest insights since writing The Fifth Discipline 
and discover how you too can apply his ideas. You'll have the opportunity to phone or fax your questions 

and hear the responses immediately, on-air. 

Don't miss this exciting professional development opportunity. It iust may be the best investment of three hours 
you could make! 

Decemher 10, 1 993 

Friday, Dec. 10 
Registration and lunch: 12:30 p.m. 

Conference: 1 to 4 p.m. 
Graduate and Continuing 

Education Building, Room 003 

Special registration fee 
for faculty and staff: $25 

For more information or to register, contact 
Audrey Garland at extension 2665. 

PRESENTED BY: 

JIlL 
COASTAL CAROLINA 

UNIVERSITY 
, , ! or ! : I 

The 
Leamin2 

Circle ~ 

The AED Foundation 

N.A.K. Production Associates 

SUPPORTING ORGANIZATIONS: 
American Association of School Administrators 
American Society for Training & Development 
Association for Supervision & Curriculum Development 
Distribution Research & Education Foundation 
National Association of Wholesaler-D istributors 
National Education Association 
National Electronic Distributors Association 
National Paper Trade Association 
National School Boards Association 
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